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STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

2010-11 Academic Year

Meeting #2

Friday, December 3, 2010

8:30 a.m., USU-205

Members Present: Robinson (chair), Ahumada, Gracia, Gutierrez, Hata, Hernandez, O’Connor, Rice, Soni, Taylor, Thomas

Members Absent: Nguyen, Nyeholt

Staff Attendees: Eckhous, Gleason, Sanchez

Guest:  Steven Rousso-Schindler

1. Welcome and Introductions. Vice President Robinson, chair of the committee, called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m. and welcomed the committee members. 

2. Approval of Agenda and Minutes.  The committee reviewed the minutes of the October 8, 2010 meeting.  The minutes were approved unanimously (11-0-0).  The agenda for today’s meeting was approved unanimously (11-0-0).

4. Student Fee Activity Update.  

Eckhous reviewed Attachment 4, Parking Citation Bail Fee Increase.  She said that beginning this month, the fee for parking citations will be increased by $3 in response to the state surcharge included in SB 857.  Robinson pointed out that all forms of alternative transportation on campus, including UPASS, shuttles, Zipcar, Zimride and carpool rewards are funded through parking fines and forfeitures.
Eckhous reviewed Attachment 3, CSULB Student Fee Activity Report.  Cancelled or suspended fees occur when a fee no longer matches curriculum for the course.  Course fee refunds occur when courses are cancelled after students have paid the course fee.
O’Connor asked if the university supervises student fees for CCPE courses.  Eckhous said those are Category 5 fees, which are approved by the president and are advisory to this committee.

O’Connor asked who monitors the study abroad refunds.  Taylor said Mike Jones of CCPE monitors those funds.  Robinson said it would be good if this committee were notified of such refunds.  Because these refunds are not within this committee’s purview, it is possible that students are not informed of them.  

3. Request to Establish a New Category III Fee Within Approved Ranges.  Rousso-Schindler said anthropology has three new ethnographic media production courses and is requesting a $40 fee to buy external hard drives for use in these courses.  The department will be able to purchase the hard drives in bulk for less than individual students would be able to.  In addition, this would ensure that all the hard drives are the same and that there will be enough for each three-student group.  (Students sometimes bring in the wrong hard drive or do not purchase it early enough in the semester.)
Gutierrez asked how much the hard drives would cost if students purchased them.  Rousso-Schindler said this year the cost is $164.95 each, but the company has agreed to charge less - $125.  
Robinson asked if there is currently a course fee.  Rousso-Schindler said there isn’t.
O’Connor asked if the students will be allowed to keep the hard drives.  Rousso-Schindler said three students will be using each hard drive.  The kind of media work done in these courses is archival; the hard drives probably won’t be able to be used for other purposes.  After the semester, students will use them in a variety of ways for research or send them to the anthropology media files.  There will be a procedure as to who will be permitted to take them home and students will not be allowed to use them for personal use.

Gutierrez asked if the student groups decide who will be in charge of the hard drive.  Rousso-Schindler said they do.  Robinson asked if students know in advance who will be in charge of the hard drive. Rousso-Schindler said that the instructors will wait until three weeks into the semester to hand out the hard drives, when the groups are settled and working well together.

Hernandez asked if students have to take the three courses in sequence and so could use the hard drives again.  Rousso-Schindler said the hard drives are usually maxed out after one course.  

Robinson asked about the expenditure plan for any unused miscellaneous course fees and if the department will know in advance how many hard drives will be used.  Rousso-Schindler said they will not know the number in advance.  As technology improves, he hopes to reduce the number of hard drives needed. The department does not wish to accumulate any extra funds from the fee.  The courses will have other expendables, amounting to perhaps $30 a semester.
Soni asked how many students are likely to take all three courses.  Rousso-Schindler said that ANTH 431/531 will be offered each semester, ANTH 441/541 will be offered once an academic year and ANTH 442/542 will be offered perhaps once every four semesters.  He added that most students will take only the first two of these courses; only extremely serious students are likely to take ANTH 442/542.
Eckhous asked how the hard drive situation was worked out for current students.  Rousso-Schindler said students were asked to split the cost of the hard drives.  Some students brought in the wrong hard drive or brought one in late.  Incompatible hard drives caused the computers to crash.

Hata said if a student can show he/she has purchased the correct hard drive, the fee will be refunded.

Soni asked if students know they may get a refund of the fee if they do bring in the required hard drive.  Rousso-Schindler said he will let students know via the course syllabus that they have the option of purchasing their own compatible hard drive.

Eckhous asked which semester this fee is planned to go into effect.  Rousso-Schindler said the request is for the fall 2011 semester.

O’Connor recommended that the anthropology department store the used hard drives.  Rousso-Schindler said it will do so.

Soni moved, Hernandez seconded to approve the request to establish a new Category III fee within approved ranges.  The motion passed unanimously (11-0-0).
5. Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Sanchez, Student Services

(These minutes have not been approved.)
